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Hadstock Magazine 



Beginnings ȓ Editors Page 
Dear Readers, 

This month we have both the Coronation Picnic photos and the information 

about the Hadstock Fete - this monthȗs big event! There is also the last 

instalment of the Hadstock Society History, with his reflections on the 

history of the society by Richard Dolby.  

There will be a Hadstock Society exhibition in St Botolphȗs church at the 

Hadstock Fete on 17 June ȓ so donȗt miss that. There is also important 

information from the Library Service about help from libraries for those who 

are visually impaired. Also information from the Citizens advice about how to 

access the benefits that many may be missing out on simply because of not 

knowing to what they are entitled. 

Enjoy the Fete (Iȗm off to make some cakes) 

 

Perhaps August will be a quiet monthȟ.. 

With best wishes 

Sue 

 

Contacts for the m agazine  

Editor and Distribution: Sue Albrow Tel 893837 hadstockmag@live.co.uk 

Accounts: Tim Boyden   Tel 892746 t.k.boyden@btinternet.com 

Advertising: Robin Betser  Tel. 891385 robin@waylands.org.uk 
 

THE COPY DEADLINE FOR JULY 2023 MAGAZINE IS: 

TUESDAY 20 JUNE 2023  

Disclaimer: 

The views expressed in this magazine are submitted by readers and are not necessarily the views of the 

Editor or the Hadstock Parochial Church Council (PCC), and they cannot accept responsibility for goods 

or services advertised in the magazine, although advertisements are accepted in good faith. The Editor 

reserves the right to edit or exclude letters and articles that are submitted for publication, and no 

liabilities are implied or accepted. 

 

mailto:robin@waylands.org.uk


Parish Church of St Botolphȗs  June2023 

The Rectorȗs Letter from The Revȗd Jeremy Trew  

Jeremy writesȟ  

Dear All 

I visited an old Puritan Chapel recently whilst on retreat. Lovely 

place. Simple, even austere, but possessing a serenity through its 

simplicity; a place to unwind, meditate and pray. The Puritans are 

regarded as having had their heyday at the time of the 

Commonwealth ȓ those years following the civil war ȓ and to have 

provided a legacy that shapes our society even now. Attitudes 

towards work and play are two very important areas where Puritans are said to have left 

a lasting influence. But often their story is wrongly told. In the world of work, we hear of 

the șProtestant work ethicȚ, supposedly shaped largely by the Puritans, though actually 

owing more to economic thinkers such as Adam Smith whose celebration of self-interest 

is a driving force in Conservatism even today. His works have fed the concept that work 

is at the heart of our personal identity and that it rightly demands any level of sacrifice 

required on its altar. The Puritans themselves had a much healthier attitude, believing that 

work was to be our servant, meeting our needs and the needs of others, but always 

remaining subservient to justice and personal freedom. Likewise, in the world of leisure 

and play the Puritans have done undeservedly badly. We all remember the tale of how 

Christmas was banned for a time, and this certainly seems a cut-back too far. This, 

though, was in the context of a society that celebrated so many high and holy days that 

nearly half of the year was lost to public holidays. The economy was collapsing through an 

excessive and not always sincere dose of religion. The Puritans merely believed that 

religion, work and play should all be held in balance and viewed collectively as our 

worship of God ȓ God was not just experienced on Sundays and Festivals, but also to be 

found in our labour and in our leisure. In fact, the Puritans held views on leisure, alcohol, 

sexuality and many other things that would often seem liberal even by the standards of 

today: If you have ever wondered why the Prayer Book Marriage Service puts such a 

heavy emphasis on child-bearing (and who hasnȗt!), it is because the Puritans encouraged 

couples to cohabit until the first child was on the way. So, maybe we should give the 

Puritans the credit they deserve; for thinking around the problems their culture faced to 

seek to build a healthy and just society; for encouraging a balanced and rewarding lifestyle; 

and for recognising that true Christianity is found in the workplace and on the beach as 

much as in the chapel. Amen, and pass the cork-screw. 

 

Yours Jeremy 

  



As a side note: A couple of people have suggested that they might like to be confirmed, 

as a means of exploring their faith. Iȗm more than happy to do that, and suggest we form a 

group to begin meeting after the summer holidays. If you would be interested, please do 

send me your contact details and Iȗll work on setting some dates and times.       Jerem y 

 

Jeremy Trew -  Team Rector for Saffron Walden and Villages Team 

Area Dean for Saffron Walden, part of the Diocese of Chelmsford 

The Rectory, 17 Borough Lane, Saffron Walden, Essex, CB11 4AG 

01799 500947 

You can read more of JeremyȖs TrewȖs  letters on the St MaryȖs website  

www.stmaryssaffronwalden.org where there are other interesting items too 

 

SERVICES AT ST BOTOLPHȗS  

JUNE 2023 

Sunday services t his month are 

at 9.00am .  

Sunday 4 June   Holy Communion  

     Led by John Saxon  

Sunday 11 June   No Service at St Botolphȗs 

Sunday18 June    Home Team Service  

     Led by Charli and Rob  

Sunday 25 June   No Service at St Botolphȗs 

   *************  

Morning Prayer takes place in the church each Tuesday at 8.30 am. 

The church is open every day between 9am and 4pm for private 

prayer.  

To receive the weekly email Worship Bulletin with details of service 

sheets, please contact Robin Betser at robin@waylands.org.uk 

  

http://www.stmaryssaffronwalden.org/
mailto:robin@waylands.org.uk


Hadstock -  News, -  Events, -  Happenings, Reports 
Hadstock  Village Hall 100 Club winners 

Winners for May 

No.11  Ian Jennings  £25.00 

No.41 Malcolm Garrod £25.00 

  Congratulations to you! 

 

CANASTA  

The Canasta Group in Hadstock  at the m om ent 

are playing one afternoon per m onth. 

Are you interested in join ing us? Then please 

call Irene on 891 385 

Players and Beginners welcom e. 

 

HADSTOCK INFO is an inform ation and news service for Hadstock  

village.  It  is operated for us by Isabel Fish. 

Join by sending your em ail address to the address below and ask ing to 

join the list, and then you can send inform ation round the village by 

sending it  to: -  hadstock info@gm ail.com 

 

ASHDON PRIMARY SCHOOL - Ashdon, Essex CB10 2HB - School Office - 

01799 584219 - Website www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk.   
Ashdon Primary School is the catchment school for Hadstock Village with Essex 

County Council, currently, providing free transport for those children living in 

Hadstock to attend the school.  The school a lso has a before and after school 

childcare provision from  8am  in the m orning and until 5:30pm  in the 

evening. 

Visits to the school from  Parents and prospective pupils are welcom ed 

 

Advanced Notice  

Friends of St Botolphȗs Church, Hadstock ȓ AGM 

Tuesday 18th July ȓ 7.00pm  to be held in the Church 

Agenda and Objects of the Friends in JULY MAGAZINE

 

  

mailto:hadstockinfo@gmail.com
http://www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk/
http://othello-jones2b.wikispaces.com/Jay
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


HI VIS FORTNIGHT 

 

HI VIS FORTNIGHT is com ing to Essex libraries  

from  1st to 14th June 

Did you know we offer Large print books and audio 

books in every library 

Access to free e-books, e-audio and e-magazines through 

websites such as BorrowBox, PressReader, and Libby, which 

can all be made accessible to people with visual impairments. 

Access Library Cards for registered blind or visually 

impaired people  

Essex Sight Drop-in Sessions in selected libraries.  

Support tailored to children and young adults, including  

Large and Giant Print, Braille, ClearVision, Booktouch and a 

selection of e-reading options. 

Find out more about our support for visually and/or print  

Impaired readers here  

Link: libraries.essex.gov.uk/news/hi-vis-fortnight-2023 

  



Are you missing out?  

It is estimated that UK households are missing out on £15 billion a year of 
means-tested benefits. Even if you feel you can manage, you have a right to 
claim your benefit entitlements - sometimes claiming can also help you access 
other support.  You can check quickly and easily, using an online benefit 
calculator such as the one on the UDC website: 
https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/article/5078/Online-Benefit-Calculators  
If you donôt have internet access, or need a little extra help, call our friendly 
advisers on 01799 618840 and they will carry out a benefit check for you.  
 
Low-cost broadband - Ofcom figures show that just 5% of eligible families 
have signed up for óSocial Tariffsô - discounted packages for households on 
Universal Credit or other types of financial support.  These offer superfast 
speeds for as little as £12 a month. For more information go to 
https://www.uswitch.com/broadband/guides/broadband-deals-for-low-income-
families/  
 
Healthy start vouchers  - Half of the eligible families in Uttlesford are missing 
out on vouchers for milk, vitamins and healthy food.  These may be available 
to you if you are on a low income and are pregnant or have a child under the 
age of 4.   Speak to your midwife or health visitor or go to  
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/ 

Discounted Travel  - If youôve been claiming some income-related benefits for 
three months, you may be entitled to a Jobcentre Plus Travel Discount 
Card, which can cut the cost of rail and bus fares by up to 50%. Ask at your 
local Jobcentre Plus.  
 
Help with energy costs or grants  to reduce the amount of energy you use 
are available if you are struggling to pay your bills. Contact our warm homes 
team for more information 01799 618858 
warmhomes@uttlesfordca.org.uk  
 

Uttlesford Citizens Advice  
Barnards Yard, Saffron Walden CB11 4EB  
01799 618840 

help@uttlesfordca.org.uk   www.uttlesfordca.org.uk  

  

https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/article/5078/Online-Benefit-Calculators
https://www.uswitch.com/broadband/guides/broadband-deals-for-low-income-families/
https://www.uswitch.com/broadband/guides/broadband-deals-for-low-income-families/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/
mailto:warmhomes@uttlesfordca.org.uk
mailto:help@uttlesfordca.org.uk
http://www.uttlesfordca.org.uk/


CǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

IŀŘǎǘƻŎƪ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ tƭŀƴ 
We need your input! 

Every village, town and city are required to have an up-to-date 

Community Emergency Plan. 

This is in case of a major incident ȓ where life and property are 

substantially at risk. 

A Draft Plan has been produced by your Parish Council and we now 

need your input to make it as effective as possible. 

The Plan provides guidance on what to do in an emergency and lists 

people in the village who can provide medical or physical support (such 

as first aid, organisation, chainsaws, 4x4 vehicles, temporary power 

generators). 

We would be very grateful if you could read the draft and provide any 

input ȓ on the process itself or where you would be willing to provide 

support in an Emergency. 

You can read the Draft Plan on the Parish Council section of the village 

website (hadstock.org.uk). 

To provide your views and input ȓ or to get a printed copy - please 

contact: 

Denise Wells on cllrdenisewells@gmail.com / 07724 994 078 

John Lockton on cllrjohnlockton@gmail.com / 07802 751 922 

Or any of the Hadstock Parish Councillors. Many thanks. 

 

  

mailto:cllrdenisewells@gmail.com
mailto:cllrjohnlockton@gmail.com


Parish Council News 

Following the local elections in May, the Hadstock Parish Councillors are 

now, Keith Nuttall (Chair), Jude Hannam, John Lockton, Denise Wells and 

David Johnson, ably supported by our Clerk Sara Beckett. Rick Albrow has 

stepped down from the Council after a long innings as member, and latterly, 

Chair. We are very grateful for all the time he has put into the role and 

weȗve all benefitted from his knowledge and experience. 

The first meeting of the Ȗnewȗ Parish Council (PC) was on Thursday  

18 May and we were delighted to be joined by the newly elected district 

councillor John Moran. In addition to the usual agenda items, we were 

therefore able to have a wide-ranging initial discussion with John about 

several of the subjects close to all our hearts ȓ traffic, speeding, local housing 

developments, road closures ȓ and of course ȓ potholes. We hope to 

(continue to) pursue these subjects with the help of Cllr Moran and County 

Cllr Foley over the coming months. 

At the meeting, the council placed on record the thanks to the many people, 

particularly the organizing group, for the extremely successful ȖPicnic on the 

Greenȗ and Barn Dance, both held to celebrate the Coronation on May. How 

they managed to arrange the fabulous weather in one of the coolest and 

wettest springs on record is something that only they know ȟȟ.. 

The PC will continue to give an update of activities each month in this 

Hadstock Magazine ȓ full minutes of meetings can be found on the village 

website and on the village noticeboard. 

Keith Nuttall, Chair, Hadstock Parish Council

 

A Report on Ȗ 

An Evening with Crocky on 10 May in the Village Hall Ȗwill 

appear next m onth. Suffice to say for now, that the Village hall was 

packed and Crocky was on good form and was ably assisted by Richard 

Dolby who acted as interviewer, projectionist, wingm an and brakem an. 

Everyone agreed it was a great evening

 

  



News from  the Village Hall 
 

The Portable Pint will be returning 

to the VH for one last t im e, on 

Friday 14th July. in conjunction, as the 

14th is Bastille Day, the VHC will be 

providing French them ed supper. This will be a fund-ra ising 

event for us and tickets will be available to prebook food. 

More deta ils to follow. 
 

We are making an application to Stansted Airport for a grant to cover 

the cost of double glazing the windows. This would make a 

considerable improvement to our insulation. If we are successful, we 

will probably have to agree to cover part of the expense. 
 

Keith Nuttall, a member of our committee, is stepping down to devote 

more time to his new role as chair of the Parish Council. We thank 

him very much for his enthusiasm and commitment over many years. 

He has been our secretary, taking minutes, sending out papers and has 

also overseen part of our maintenance schedule. If you feel able to help 

with these tasks, please get in touch. 

Kirsty and Lynn

 

Snow Snow Leopard carving by 

Leopard Bethany 

 from Linton who  

 attends a childrenȗs art class 

 at Sonia Villiers 

 house. 

  

  


